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BILL TOPIC: HUNTER SAFETY PINK

Fiscal Impact Summary FY 2016-2017 FY 2017-2018

State Revenue

State Expenditures Minimal workload
increase.

Appropriation Required:  None.

Future Year Impacts:   None.

Summary of Legislation

Under current law, hunters are required to wear daylight fluorescent orange garments when
hunting or taking elk, deer, pronghorn, moose, or black bear with any firearm.  This bill adds the
option for hunters to wear fluorescent pink.

State Expenditures

This bill will result in a minimal workload increase for Colorado Parks and Wildlife (CPW),
in the Department of Natural Resources, to communicate the fluorescent pink option through press
releases, the CPW website, social media, and other low-cost or no-cost options.  Printed material
for the fall 2016 and spring 2017 hunting seasons will be published prior to the effective date of this
bill, so the option will not appear in CPW publications until the printing of the fall 2017 publications. 
This workload increase can be addressed within existing appropriations.

Effective Date

The bill takes effect August 10, 2016, if the General Assembly adjourns on May 11, 2016,
as scheduled, and no referendum petition is filed.

State and Local Government Contacts

Natural Resources Office of Information Technology

The revenue and expenditure impacts in this fiscal note represent changes from current law under the bill for each fiscal
year.  For additional information about fiscal notes, please visit: www.colorado.gov/fiscalnotes.


